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JUNE 26, 2017       
Council President Ricki Hastings opened the meeting at 7:00 P.M.  Council Members present were John  Mazurowski, Tom Swisher, Matt Crytzer, Don Rehner, Sean McCalmont, Ron Gallagher; Superintendent Ken Boroski and Mayor James Swartz.  Treasurer Rich Hill and Chief Jeff Swiklinski were absent.
The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.
MINUTES-Motion was made by Matt Crytzer to approve the June 5, 2017 Regular Council Meeting Minutes.   Motion was 2nd by Ron Gallagher.  Motion carried.
MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Swartz reported that Part-Time Police Officer Colton Stebler just started training and was hired by Pittsburgh Police Department. Mayor Swartz informed Chief Swiklinski to cease training at this time; if Colton does not get on with Pittsburgh Police Department he could resume training for the Borough.  Mayor Swartz reported Solicitor DeAngelis was waiting for a call back from a gentleman from the State Police if anyone would be interested in working part-time for the Borough. 
CITIZEN’S COMMENTS- Denise Kendall Stewart owner of the property on 105 & 107 Buffalo Street was present to express her concerns and see what Council could do about the wrecks that have happened at this location and the Upper Deck Bar. Tom Swisher said that you could possibility trace it back to the establishment in a Civil Suit. Council said that  Penn Dot would be responsible for Buffalo Street since it is a state road. Mayor Swartz reported that he told Chief Swiklinski to get in contact with the Liquor Control Board to watch the Upper Deck that it is a nuisance bar.  Fire Chief Steve Warheit was present to  let everyone know the turmoil with the Fire Department is over for now, and the Department is moving forward.  Chief Warheit asked about the truck fund with the Borough; questioning if they could use of the money for gear with 12 new members joining, Mayor Swartz stated grant money is available but you have to go after the grant money.  Tom Swisher asked for a Capital Plan, Council assured Chief Warheit they will help the Fire Department in anyway the Borough can help.
PUBLIC WORKS- Motion was made by Ron Gallagher to approve Dave McKay to put a driveway in at 106 High Street.  Motion was 2nd by Sean McCalmont.  Motion carried.  Council President Hastings reported  that Bryan Churilla will be at the next Council Meeting, July 5,2017, to answer any question on the analysis and to keep the Borough updated on the  KLH Phase 2 Sewage Project.  Ron Gallagher reported on the sink hole on Washington Street and Locust Way, the Borough Workers came out over the weekend nothing was found underneath.  Council President asked Superintendent Boroksi  if he knew anything about the white lines that were painted on Fourth Street; Superintendent Boroski said that it was not done by the Borough Workers. Ron Gallagher stated that Council may want to relook at the parking situation on Stewart Street.  Tom Swisher reported on the Laneville grant, the ads will be going out for bid asked Superintendent Boroski to review the packets; the bids will be opened on July 20th at the Court House in Kittanning at the Commissioners Meeting.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Matt Crytzer reported he did some research on  Naloxone and Act 139, had information to  ask the Borough Secretary to make copies and place in everyone mail bins so they all could review the information , to see about the Police Department using naloxone (narcon).
PARKS, RECREATION & COMMUNITY-   There will be a Public Meeting on DCNR Grant for the James E Swartz Field Tuesday, June 27, 2017 at the United Methodist Church, at 7:00 P.M. to discuss the possible use for the field. Tom Swisher reported at 6:30 there will an informal meeting  have the boards up for the public to review before the meeting.  Mayor Swartz reported everything  is in for the DCED Grant probably will not know until September.  Motion was made by Don Rehner to approve the Proclamation for Shane Hanz in receiving  Eagle Scout .  Motion was 2nd by Ron Gallagher.  Motion carried.  Tom Swisher reported he is still waiting to hear back on the playground equipment.
FINANCE-   32 delinquent accounts were posted on Tuesday, June 20,2017, 4 accounts have been paid as to date. 48 hour postings will be posted on Thursday, June 29,2017.  Termination date is scheduled for July 3,2017.  The Borough received $326.78 from Sharp Collections for the month of May in payments made to delinquent income tax  accounts.
PROPERTY & ORDINANCE- Nothing to report at this time.
PERSONNEL- Council President Hastings reported Tom Swisher and Mayor Swartz met with the Police Union and everything is going to work out, the Union is opened to a 5 year contract, still waiting to hear back from the Teamsters Union.
Council called for Executive Session at 8:15 P.M. for Real Estate and Personnel
Council returned from Executive Session at 8:34 P.M.
Council President Ricki Hastings reported that no straw votes and no action were taken.
Motion was made by Don Rehner and 2nd by John Mazurowski at 8:35 P.M. to adjourn the Regular Council Meeting.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned.
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Borough Secretary

